Shaun McLarty Chief Deputy

12220 Fillmore St, Room 141, West Olive, MI 49460

Ph. (616) 994-4526

Email waterresourcescommissioner@miottawa.org

## NOTICE OF DRAIN MAINTENANCE

August 14, 2024

Dear Property Owner,

This notice is in reference to the **Rustling Winds Drain** which passes through, or nearby your property. The above referenced drain is scheduled for spraying as a follow-up to the maintenance work that was performed.

This maintenance work helps to ensure the proper drainage of your community and helps prevent possible flooding; this treatment helps to reduce the need for future maintenance and those associated costs. This program is also designed to rid the drain of invasive species by establishing a grass only ditch bank and filter strip throughout Ottawa County. The target application is to control watercress and brush and woody vegetation, including poison ivy, thistle, and giant ragweed. The application is made by state licensed applicators using EPA and Michigan Department of Agriculture approved products that are safe for ditch banks and will not harm honeybees.

Contractors working for the commissioner's office shall, to the extent possible, use due care to avoid damage to crops, fences, buildings and other structures located outside the right of-way, and to crops and approved structures located inside the right-of-way. Contractors plan on being out there within the next four weeks.

If you should have concerns or questions about the nature of the work, please feel free to call the Water Resources Commissioner's Office at (616) 994-4526. If you have any questions or concerns for the spraying contractor, please contact this office to be referred to them directly.

Sincerely,

Emily Grasch
Drain Inspector

CC:

Zeeland Charter Township Right of Way MGMT, (260) 337-5778

